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GREAT SATISFACTION 
COMES FROM SHARING 

WITH OTHERS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SS Peter and Paul’s Catholic Primary School 
The Good Shepherd Catholic Trust 
Gordon Road, Ilford, Essex, IG1 1SA, UK 
Tel: 020 8478 1267 
admin.sspeterandpauls@redbridge.gov.uk  

We show our love for God, in the way we treat each other. 
Together we follow Jesus, by learning, and sharing our gifts. 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It was lovely to welcome visitors to SSPP this week. On Monday, Mrs Shepherd, a 
link adviser from the Diocese of Brentwood, enjoyed hearing about the teaching of 
RE across the school, looking at books and joining in with prayers in Reception. On 
Tuesday the children shared their Geography learning with 
Mr Loukes, a consultant from Herts for Learning, he was impressed with the 
children’s knowledge and how polite and well behaved they were. Y4 participated 
in necessary pedestrian training on Tuesday; let’s hope they use these skills wisely 
when out and about. We thank 6R and Mr Roca-Mas for the lovely assembly last 
week, on the theme of being ‘Stronger Together’ what an excellent message for the 
start of the year at SSPP. It was good to see many parents in attendance, it is 
beginning to feel like ‘normal’ once more.  

May I bring your attention to Google Classroom; most of our communication with 
parents and carers will occur through this platform.  It is important you, as parents 
and carers, login regularly, using your child’s login details, in order to keep up to 
date with events and information. We have recently posted information regarding 
the updated Relationship and Sex Education policy and the ‘Journey in Love’ 
scheme, it is very important you read this letter.  A great deal of information has 
also been posted regarding the after school club provision at SSPP. Most of these 
clubs are free to children as they are run by members of staff. The uptake has been 
slightly disappointing for clubs such as football, netball and choir; if your child is 
interested, please complete the appropriate form on Goggle Classroom, or contact 
Mrs Woodhouse on clubs@sspeterandpauls.redbridge.sch.uk. 

Children must be collected from the playground at the end of the day, where a 
member of staff will hand over the child to a designated adult.  The school will not 
release any child, to walk unsupervised to the school gates or offsite, to meet 
parents.  

It was a pleasure to celebrate World Mental Health Day this morning, with the 
‘Time to Talk’ coffee morning; thank you to the parents who attended. I hope the 
information shared by the well-being team was useful.   This year SSPP will focus 
on being kind, which links nicely to our Jesuit virtues of being grateful and 
generous.  

We have noticed that many parents are using their mobile phones, or wearing ear 
pods when collecting their child and talking to members of staff. Research studies 
show that children are competing with technology for their parents’ attention and 
may feel unimportant, if they have to compete with smartphones for parents’ 
attention. It is important that as adults, we model good manners and politeness to 
the children.  May I remind you that the office staff are available to help you; 
please be patient, remove ear pods when talking to them and model those good 
manners!   

I wish you all a lovely weekend.  

God Bless. 
Mrs Johnson 
Headteacher 

UNICEF  
Article 24 

Every child has the right to 
the best possible health.  

Governments must provide 
good quality health care, 
clean water, 
nutritious food 
and a clean 
environment so 
that children can 
stay healthy. 

Headteacher 
Mrs Johnson 

Deputy Headteacher 
Mrs Hull 

Assistant Headteacher 
Mr Roca-Mas 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

14th October                                                          
Flu imunisations 

15th October                                                          
Y6 Transition Meeting (3.30pm) 

Thursday 21st October                          
Fireworks display 

Tuesday 9th November                             
Parent Consultations, school 
closed 

 

 

LINKS 

School Website: 
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redb
ridge.sch.uk/  

School Blogs: 
https://sspeterandpaulsblog.net/  

mailto:admin.sspeterandpauls@redbridge.gov.uk
mailto:clubs@sspeterandpauls.redbridge.sch.uk
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redbridge.sch.uk/
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redbridge.sch.uk/
https://sspeterandpaulsblog.net/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Star Pupil Awards  Attendance w/e 8th October 94.24% 

N Navie & Zaya  Class % (Target 95.5%) 

Class attendance percentages since the 
4th September 2020 

Gold = Highest 
Green = Above 96% 
Red = Below 96% 

RM Kirishath  

RS Darasimi  

1A Angel-Emmanuelle  

1M Gratiano  

2I Clara  RM 98.0% 
2P Jasroop  RS 86.9% 
3C Inayah  1A 98.8% 
3S Tejveer  1M 87.9% 
4B Sophie  2I 94.1% 
4W Dylan  2P 93.9% 
5C Elizabeth  3C 91.7% 
5S Aadhira  3S 91.8% 
6B Jasmine  4B 96.2% 
6R Jaskirat  4W 99.0% 

   5C **100.0%** 
   5S 90.4% 
   6B 97.0% 
   6R 94.8% 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gospel Reflection (Mark 10:17-30)  

In Sunday’s Gospel, Jesus is asked: “Good Teacher, what must I do to receive eternal life?” Jesus reminds the man of the Ten 
Commandments. The man says that he has kept all of the commandments since he was young. Jesus gives him an extra 
challenge. Jesus asked the man to sell his things and to give all his money to people who are poor. The disciples were shocked at 
these words, but Jesus went on to say, “My children, how hard it is to enter the Kingdom of God!  It is much harder for a rich 
person to enter the Kingdom of God than for a camel to go through the eye of a needle.”                                                                                        
At this the disciples were completely amazed and asked one another, “Who, then, can be saved?” Jesus looked straight at them 
and answered, “This is impossible for human beings but not for God; everything is possible for God.” 

Prayer for the week 

God of light, show us how we can answer your call. Inspire us to share all that we have with others, so that all people around 
the world may live free from poverty. Amen.  
“Jesus is a teacher of truth and life who shows us the way that leads to happiness.” Pope Francis 

School Games Values Certificates 

Congratulations to Tiffany in 1A for achieving 
a certificate this week! 

Upcoming Meeting 
There will be a meeting after school on 
Friday 15th October for parents of children 
in Year 6. 
At this meeting, we will give advice and 
guidance on the process for completing 
secondary school transition forms and 
discuss our summer term residential trip. 
The meeting will begin at 3:30pm in the 
main school hall. 

It is important that we always have the most up-to-date 
contact details you can provide.  Please let the school office 
know if your contact details have changed or if additional 
people are collecting your child. 

Jesuit Pupil Profile Virtues: Autumn 1: Grateful & Generous 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fireworks Display Tickets 
Tickets for our fireworks display evening on 
Thursday 21st October are now on sale. 
This event will bring our half term to a close and involves a 
spectacular fireworks display along with food, drink and other 
goodies to be sold on the night. 
Please visit the school office for further details or speak to a member 
of the Friends of SSPP. 
 

 
Panathlon Event 
Wednesday morning saw a group of children from 
classes across the school taking part in a Panathlon 
event hosted by Mayfield School. The children 
participated in a range of events, including curling, 
bowling and boccia.  They all had an amazing 
morning, one of them repeated over and over again 
on the coach on the way home ‘This is my best day 
ever’ while another asked if we would be doing this 
again next week.  The smiles and enjoyment on all of 
their faces was a fantastic sight and, to top it all, 
they each received a free Panathlon t-shirt and also 
came home sporting a fantastic medal.  We are 
very proud of all of the boys who attended, they 
were a true credit to the school and were beautifully 
behaved all morning. 

SCHOOL NEWS 

Rights Respecting / Global Action – Miss Ionita’s Weekly Information 

An insight into Global Goal 4, “Quality Education” 
This goal has 10 targets which countries that 
adhere to the UNCRC should meet by 2030.  

These are shown on the picture held here: 

Our school council will discuss some of these 
targets in our meetings and come up with 
strategies to implement these into our school 
and local community.  

How can you help? 

Our school always needs supplies! If you have 
any spare consumables which you know the 
children in our school can benefit from, please 
bring them in! If unsure, please ask the staff! 

Other ways you can support this goal: 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

West Ham Corner 
Football is a cruel, cruel game at times. 
Following the elation of the last minute winner against Leeds in the league, and the  
crushing of European heavyweights Rapid Vienna, West Ham returned to Earth with a 
bit of a bump last Sunday. 
It should have been routine, we were in great form, at home – at the London Stadium fortress, 
against newly promoted Brentford.  It should have been lambs to the proverbial slaughter.  It 
wasn’t. 
Brentford took a deserved lead in the 20th minute, when West Ham’s defenders were caught 
napping.  It didn’t help that the visitors then tried to run the clock down, for the next 70 minutes, 
but West Ham were just not at the races in the first half. 
We gave a better showing in the second half, and were good value for the equaliser by Jarrod 
Bowen and were heading towards a reasonable, everyone goes home happy, point. 
Brentford Substitute Wissa had other ideas though, when he lashed home a 94th minute winner.   
It goes to show football is a game of two halves, plus a few minutes extra (it seems). 

Latest Result: West Ham United 1 – 2 Brentford   League Position: 9th 

 

Recent Tweets – @SSPP_Primary 

Recommended Read 
Year 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
They told him his uncle died in 
an accident. He wasn't wearing 
his seatbelt, they said. But 
when fourteen-year-old Alex 
finds his uncle's windshield 
riddled with bullet holes, he 
knows it was no accident. What 
he doesn't know yet is that his 
uncle was killed while on a top-
secret mission. But he is about 
to, and once he does, there is 
no turning back. Finding himself 
in the middle of terrorists, Alex 
must outsmart the people who 
want him dead. The 
government has given him the 
technology, but only he can 
provide the courage. Should he 
fail, every child in England will 
be murdered in cold blood. 
If you liked this then try: 
+ ‘Point Blanc’ by Anthony 
Horowitz 
+ ‘SilverFin’ by Charlie 
Higson 
+ ‘Artemis Fowl’ by Eoin 
Colfer 

 

       Top Ten 
These are the current SSPP top ten pupils: 

Rank Name Year Group 

1 Sofiya Year 4 

2 Sereni Year 6 

3 Angeline Year 4 

4 Naomi Year 4 

5 Timothy Year 4 

6 Elijah Year 6 

7 Yashna Year 6 

8 Fatima Year 4 

9 Albert Year 4 

10 Bhavagnya Year 3 

 

Community 
News 

Deacon Damien will be 
a very welcome visitor 
to SSPP next week on 
Friday to host a 
question and answer 
session in Year 6 as they 
find out about the 
calling to be a priest in 
RE. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception – Touring The School 

As part of our RE work, the children in Reception went on a tour of the school. We were 
learning about how important we are as part of the SSPP community, and celebrated our 
Jesuit values – how grateful we are for all that God has given us. We even visited the staff 
room and sat on some of the teachers’ chairs! 

 Author Book Match 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Beast Quest 

+ Beast Quest Series 

+ The Chronicles of Avantia 

+ Sea Quest 

Beast Quest New Blood 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bike To School Week 

It was wonderful to see so many children (and parents) cycling 
and scooting to school during Bike to School Week.  The bike 
shed was full every day!   We hope this will continue… 

Cycling and scooting to school has a positive impact on 
children’s health and wellbeing, as well as the environment. 

We also had some fantastic entries for our poster competition.  
The winners will be announced during assembly next week. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Safety 
As part of our continued 
drive to offer advice and 
support for all aspects of 
digital/online safety, we are 
going to showcase weekly 
information from the 
National Online Safety 
resources which can be found 
at: 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/ 

Hoop is a social networking 
app that syncs with Snapchat 
to help users build their 
community of friends. It 
works along similar principles 
to Tinder: swiping left or 
right will reject or accept 
potential contacts, making 
new connections in the 
process. When two users 
accept each other, they can 
then communicate via 
Snapchat. There is no chat 
function on Hoop itself: video 
and audio calls, messaging 
and image sharing all take 
place through Snapchat. 
When a user adds a new 
Hoop contact, they are 
essentially sharing their 
personal information from 
Snapchat. 

In the guide, you'll find tips 
on a number of potential 
risks such as grooming, visible 
location and no age 
verification system. 

National Poetry Day 

For National Poetry Day yesterday, children began the 
morning with an assembly which introduced this year’s 
theme – choice. 

They were asked what poetry means to them, and it 
was interesting to hear many refer to the rhyming 
nature of poetry. 

After sharing a rhyming story in the hall with the 
children, they were sent off to complete their own 
tasks centred on the narrative poem ‘The Story of 
Squiddly Diddly’ by Theodora Shillito. 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.familylearningfestival.com/whats-on/what's-on-london 

  

https://www.familylearningfestival.com/whats-on/what's-on-london


 
Google Classrooms – Help Sheet 
What is Google Classroom? 

Google Classroom is a class-organisation platform that incorporates Google’s core G Suite (Google Docs, Sheets, 
Slides, Drive) and other Google products so students can access everything they need for a class, including 
homework assignments, group projects and files. Google Classroom is designed for organisation and 
collaboration. We will be using Google Classroom to assign homework as well as within school to improve 
children’s digital literacy. 

 

How do you log into a Google Classroom? 

Your child has been given a username (email address) and a password, these should be stuck inside their 
communication or homework books. You have also received an email and/or text with the information. To access 
it you can search ‘Google login’, once you have logged in using the username and password you have access to 
email, classroom and Google drive (a storage system that uses the Google version of Word, Excel and 
PowerPoint). 

 

When you log in look for the ‘waffle’ (the nine dots). 

 

 

You will then see these options and you select ‘Classroom’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each class is private to the people the teacher has personally invited, including the students enrolled in that 
class and other teachers. Once your child has accessed a class, they can use all the features the teacher has 
enabled for that class, including class schedules, assignments and announcements.  

 

Can you use Google Classroom at home? 

Children can access Google Classroom from anywhere, including from their phones or tablets, when they 
download the Google Classroom app. 

 

How does my child find out about new stuff posted in Google Classroom? 

Your child will receive an email when the teacher posts an announcement. These emails come through your 
child’s email account, not solely in the Classroom. Classrooms do not alert you when an assignment is due; to 
keep track of deadlines, kids need to check the class calendar.   


